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22 May 2025 

Mark Ward TD 
Dáil Éireann  
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 

Ref: PQ 13289/25 

Re: Scoil Mochua, Clondalkin 

“To ask the Minister for Children; Equality; Disability; Integration and Youth to comment on 
the Clondalkin children's disability network team operating in prefabs on the grounds of a 
school (details supplied); the reason they are not operating from the new primary health care 
centre on the Boot Road; when they will move to the primary care centre; and if she will make 
a statement on the matter.” 

-Mark Ward

Dear Deputy Ward, 

I refer to the above Parliamentary Questions which has been referred by the Minister for 
Children; Equality; Disability; Integration and Youth to the Health Service Executive for direct 
response. I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position. 

The following response has been provided by Children’s Disability Network Manager (CDNM) 
for CRC, lead agency for the Children’s Disability Network Team – Clondalkin.  

The main outstanding pieces are a signed lease agreement to be issued and signed by relevant 
HSE and CRC parties, and installation of the hoists. The HSE are following up on the licence 
agreement and the hoists. 

The CRC are looking forward to moving into the Boot Road space once the final pieces are 
resolved. 

I trust this information is of use to you. If you require any further information, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 

Yours sincerely, 

Margaret O’Neill, 
Head of Service, Disability Services 
HSE Dublin and Midlands 



 

 


